January 24, 2012

London City Council City of London London, Ontario

RE: Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee Meeting on January 30, 2012

Dear Councillors:

In response to your recent request for public input for the *Draft Terms of Reference to the City of London's 2011-2012 'Official Plan Review*", Mr. Drew Jolliffe, President of the Crumlin Home Owners Association, and I visited most of the land owners (of considerable size) east of the Crumlin Road and south of Dundas Street to the southerly boundary (C.N.R. tracks)

There would be approximately 1000 acres of land within this area. We were able to obtain signatures on a petition requesting that the area east of the Crumlin Road and south of Dundas Street to the southerly boundary (C.N.R. tracks) be included in the Urban Growth Area of the City of London(please see map attached). The 24 landowners who signed the petition owned a total of approximately 750 acres of the land and they indicated a strong interest and enthusiasm for this survey, keeping in mind the residential use for the future.

A copy of the petition was delivered personally to Ms. Heather McNeely, Senior Planner, on January 11, 2012. As you discuss this topic at the special meeting of the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee on January 30, 2012, we would appreciate your full consideration for the adoption of this request.

Sincerely,

Louis H. Flannigan 36 Scarlett Avenue London, ON N6G 1Z5

Cc: Drew Jolliffe, Councillor Bill Armstrong

Enclosure: Map showing the subject area to be considered for inclusion in the Urban Growth Area for East London.

For further information or enquires, please contact:

Drew Jolliffe

Louis H. Flannigan

